
Santa Ana Regional Water Quality Control Board

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT
on the Draft Cleanup and Abatement and Water Code Section 13267 Investigative Order R8-

2025-0023
for

Ramiro Paez Hernandez and Emily Abigail Sanchez Assessor Parcel Number 390-290-010, 
Raul Ayala Silva and Felipe De Jesus Rosales Herrera Assessor Parcel Number 390-290-011, 
and Rene and Gaudencia Cardona Assessor Parcel Number 390-290-012, Riverside County

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Santa 
Ana Region (Santa Ana Water Board) is accepting comments on the Draft Cleanup and 
Abatement and Water Code Section 13267 Investigative Order (Order) for Ramiro Paez 
Hernandez (Ramiro Paez) and Emily Abigail Sanchez, Raul Ayala Silva (Raul Ayala) and Felipe 
de Jesus Rosales Herrera, and Rene and Gaudencia Cardona, (collectively referred to as the 
Dischargers), inclusive Riverside County Assessor Parcel Numbers (APNs) 390-290-010, 390-
290-011, and 390-290-012, respectively. 

Subject Site: Riverside County APNs 390-290-010, 390-290-011, and 390-290-012 in Lake 
Elsinore, California.

The Draft Order requires the Dischargers to clean up cannabis cultivation related waste and 
sediment that is discharging or threatening to discharge to tributaries of Temescal Creek, 
pursuant to Water Code section 13304, and to submit technical or monitoring reports, pursuant 
to Water Code section 13267. The Draft Order names Ramiro Paez and Emily Abigail Sanchez, 
Raul Ayala and Felipe de Jesus Rosales Herrera, and Rene and Gaudencia Cardona as the 
responsible parties for discharges or threatened discharges originating from the Subject Site.

The Draft Order is attached to this announcement. Electronic copies of the Draft Order and the 
Notice of Public Opportunity to Comment are also available for viewing and downloading at:
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/santaana/public_notices/enforcement_actions.html

Persons wishing to comment on the Draft Order must submit their comments in writing by 5:00 
p.m. on March 28, 2025 to:

Victor Gonzalez
Santa Ana Regional Water Quality Control Board

3737 Main Street, Suite 500 
Riverside, CA 92501-3348

or santaana.cannabis@waterboards.ca.gov

For information, please contact Victor Gonzalez at the email listed above or at (951) 321-4573.
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